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Another ZOOM edition 
“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can 
change the world; indeed, it is the only thing that ever has.”  ―  Margaret 
Mead 

President’s Announcements. 
1. 1 June: Board meeting 
2. 12 June: New Member Fireside Chat 
3. 16 June: 10-12 noon Rotary Oshawa Creek Clean up 
4. 22 June: Honours & Awards Lunch 
5. 29 June: President Change Over – Jay’s last lunch as Pres. 
6. 6 July: Trish Best Presidential Inauguration 
7. 100th Anniversary Gala now March 5, 2021 

Meeting Today 
• Mayor Carter updated us on COVID and City of Oshawa 
• Regional Chair Joh Henry updated us about Region’s work in this area. 
• Bob Alexander talked about other RC Fundraisers:  Whitby’s Ribfest2U, 

Port Perry’s Drive Thru Lobster Fest. 
• Bob also suggested that members donate to the Charitable fund to 

support COVID projects in our area. 
• Michael Adams briefed us on the Snap’d Virtual Canada Day as a 

potential fundraiser for our club. 
• Shailene Panylo said I am here to help with anything! 
 

Clean Up Oshawa Creek 16 June 10-Noon 
 

 



2 

 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Clean Up Details 
WHERE: Meet at Children’s Arena for cleanup between Bond 
and Rotary Bridge 
 
WEAR ROTARY SHIRTS if you have them.  
 
1. Tess will bring hand sanitizer and first aid kit. 
2. Wear masks and gloves. Tess will bring some extra. 
3. Maintain 6 feet distances while cleaning up. 
4. Everyone needs to bring their own black garbage bags (Tess will bring 

extra but 2/person should be OK.) 
5. We may have to take the bags home with us for our home pickup.  
6. We are NOT to pick up sharps of any kind. (Needles, glass, etc.) All 

sharps are to be noted and reported to Service Oshawa and they will pick 
up. 

7. We will clean up the Oshawa Creek between Bond and the Children’s 
Arena 

8. Wear boots if you have them. 
9. Use grabbers to pick up trash. There are grabbers for sale at Dollarama 
10. No need to register – just join us on 16 June 10 -12 noon. 
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Scribe for Rotary Wheel: 
Tess 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Chef Trish Best 

 
 
Our scheduled guest, Lindsay Smith, was unable to join us due to 
a last-minute scheduling conflict. But President-elect Trish put on 
her chef’s hat and did the cooking demo!  She did an awesome job 
even though Chef Smith only gave us the ingredient’s list and 
equipment needed --- and no directions. Trish improvised and 
made a delicious pasta dish. Word on the street is that maybe she 
missed her calling and that the Food Channel may be contacting 
her soon. Thank you, Trish. 
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June ZOOM Meetings 
• June 8 - Shelterbox 
• June 15 - Welcoming Streets 

Oshawa 
• June 22 - Honours & Awards 
• June 29 - Jays last meeting as Pres. 
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We are now ZOOMING all our meetings 
 

Monday 12 noon 
 

Contact President Jay Cannings for link. 
 
 

Our next meeting is June 8 
 
 
 
 
 
 


